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July 3, 2025 
 
Via Regular U.S. Mail and E-mail 
 
Don McTigue, Esq. 
McTigue & Colombo LLC 
545 East Town Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
dmctigue@electionlawgroup.com 
 
Re: Petition for Initiated Constitutional Amendment – “Ohio Equal Rights Amendment” 
  
Dear Mr. McTigue, 
 
On June 24, 2025, in accordance with Ohio Revised Code (“ORC”) Section 3519.01(A), I received 
a written petition containing (1) a copy of a proposed constitutional amendment titled “Ohio Equal 
Rights Amendment” and (2) a summary of the same measure. One of my statutory duties as 
Attorney General is to send all of the part-petitions to the appropriate county boards of elections 
for signature verification. With all of the county boards of elections reporting back, at least 1,000 
signatures have been verified. 
 
This letter certifies that the submitted title and summary comply with Section 3519.01(A) as 
interpreted by the federal courts. This certification should not be construed as an affirmation of the 
enforceability, constitutionality, or wisdom of the proposed amendment. Those matters are left for 
a different forum and another day.  
 
Yours, 
 
 
 
Dave Yost 
Ohio Attorney General 
 
cc: Committee to Represent the Petitioners 
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